
(December 3, 2024) Exhibit #9681 

RESOLUTION TO 

APPLY FOR OPERATING GRANT FROM DEPARTMENT OF 

TRANSPORTATION FOR SHARED-RIDE TAXI SERVICE 

 

SPONSOR: ALD. SCHMID 

FROM: TRANSIT COMMISSION 
 

WHEREAS, the City of Watertown began operation of a shared-ride taxi service beginning 

January 1, 1994; and, 

 

WHEREAS, it is necessary for the City of Watertown to submit a request for State and Federal 

funding in support of the shared-ride taxi service annually and such application is due by 

December 13, 2024; and, 

 

WHEREAS, the City bid accepted proposals for a shared-ride taxi service provider in 2020 for 

the two-year period of January 1, 2021 through December 31, 2022 with three one-year options 

to follow and a resolution approving the contract for shared-ride taxi service was approved by 

the Common Council on December 1, 2020; and,  

 

WHEREAS, Common Council approved the 2025 Exercise of Options Year Five agreement for 

a shared-ride taxi service with Passenger Transit Inc. on October 15, 2024. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE 

CITY OF WATERTOWN, WISCONSIN: 

That the proper City officials be and are hereby authorized to apply for an operating assistance 

grant through the Wisconsin Department of Transportation for year 2025 in an amount of 

$993,898. 

 

 

   

  YES  NO  

DAVIS   ADOPTED ____December 3, 2024________ 

LAMPE    

BOARD   _______________________________________________ 

BARTZ   CITY CLERK 

BLANKE    

SMITH   APPROVED ___December 3, 2024_________ 

SCHMID    

MOLDENHAUER   ________________________________________________ 

ROMLEIN   MAYOR 

MAYOR MCFARLAND    

  TOTAL    

 


